








In letters sent on March 25, 2013, SIGAR John F. Sopko asked the Secretary of State,
Secretary of Defense and the Administrator of the U.S. Agency for International Development
(USAID) to provide lists of the 10 reconstruction programs/projects deemed most successful by the
respective agencies; the 10 deemed least successful; and detailed explanations of how these
programs/projects were selected.

SIGAR regards this as a valuable exercise designed to further understanding of how U.S.
agencies evaluate and perceive their successes and failures. This understanding is critical for
formulating lessons learned from the United States’ unprecedented reconstruction effort, which has
cost American taxpayers nearly $93 billion.

On May 9, 2013, the State Department and USAID responded to SIGAR’s request in a
combined letter. The joint letter contains two parts: The first lists assistance programs that State
and USAID contend have contributed to measurable positive impacts. These are spread out across a
range of issue areas, from education to public health to public financial management. The second
section lists problems encountered in ensuring the most cost-effective use of taxpayer dollars. The
Department of Defense has notified SIGAR that its response will be provided by the end of May;
SIGAR will post DOD’s response to the SIGAR website when it is received.
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